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#3 Summer 1999

From the Editor,

First, Thanks for the E-mail supporting the last newsletter! I appreciate it. The time since the spring newsletter and now has flown by. I haven’t had time to sail or work on the boat much. 

Why, well I’m trying to finish a college degree at night school and classes have been getting progressively harder. As a result I have less free time and so the webpage and the free time activities have been neglected. However, I am still working at improvements in the page, my boat and my sailing (and boy! Does that need help :>)

John Gahrmann

Edel Site Editor

UPDATES

Well I have made a few changes to the Site. Most of these changes will be in organization since the site is slowly growing and I felt it might need a structure that can handle new pages without the first screen's info’mation exceeding a single page. I want the main menu to be visible without scrolling and I want to avoid going to a frames format if at all possible. So I am restructuring the individual pages into heading such as the new BOATSHED page that includes projects, tuning tips and the for-sale pages as sub-pages.  As soon as I have time to design a nice set of buttons I will be adding a button navigation bar to all the pages to make navigating around much easier.  The project on page two will get added as the first one on the projects page. Send in any ideas you get.

FLEET MEET

Garry Jones ( gmj@globalserve.net ) is still trying to organize a get together in the Toronto region this summer. It sounds like a weekend event. He sails out of Bronte Harbor and this is most like going to be the starting point. If you are interested contact him for more information. I would REALLY appreciate it if someone who goes (or all of you for that matter) would take the time to write a short piece on what happened and who came. Mail it to me and you can be the star attraction in the next newsletter.
ROSTER

Well the roster is still growing with more people finding us every month (or two). Btu I haven’t had time to get it updated on the spreadsheet I use. If you are on here…great, if not I will try to get around to updating ASAP. 

Name

Location

        Boat Name
       Type

Victor Vogt 
Penticton BC
Chili Pepper
540

John Giles 
Collins Bay, Kingston
Motivation
820 AC

Chuck Francis
Collins Bay Kingston Ont.
Equinox
665

Dave Bieman
Bayfield, Ontario
Malinka
665

Jim Moore 
Sarnia, Ontario
Obsession
665

Paul Charles 
Burlington, Ontario
Chateau Newf
820 AC

Peter Chaban
Penetang. Ontario
Shieship
665

John Walsh 
Oakville
Ruddy Duck
665

Garry Jones
Oakville
Sundancer
665

Colin Booth 
Port Credit
Serenity
665

George Bowden 
Ghost Lake, Alberta
Born Free
665

John Stewart 
Toronto
Tiny
540

Mark Philibert 
Bronte (Canada?)
Panache
665

Steve Barcham
LAKE SIMCOE
Bugsy
665

Allison Churchill  
Nova Scotia, Canada
Southwinds
540

Bill & Beth Jasper 
Victoria

540

Gerry Cooper 
Sudbury Yacht Club
Red Shepherd
665

Philip Sweeney 


665

Steve VanderZwaag 
Holland , Mi
Lisa Marie
540

Mitchell Ross 
Deale,MD
Second Wind
665

James E. Glispy 
Erie, PA
Peaceful
665

John Gahrmann
Seneca SC, USA
Edelwiess
665

Jason Solomon 
Florida, Port Everglades 
Pipedream
665

Bill Gibson
Jacksonville, Fla.
BLT
665

Edward R DeMeter
Mayo (Annapolis) MD

665

Jocelyn &

Dena Chagnon
Comox, BC, Canada
Bagatelle
540

Shane Mees
Hastings Ont
Wanabe
665
By my count that’s 27 boats! I also have names of individuals who want to keep up with the mailing list but apparently don’t have boats.  If you have sent me your name and boatname etc. and your not on the list I appologize. If you want to be included just send a name, home port, boat name and model.

Project - A Cheap Tiller Tamer

Well, if you are like me there is never enough money for all the neat things you would like to add to your boat. On of the things I wanted was a tiller tamer. Now, I had one but it was old and the wing nut to adjust the tension was hard on the fingers and the pulley was getting worn out. So I was looking at a way to repir or replace it when I came across this idea on another sailors website. I can’t claim it as my idea but I have adjusted it a little.

Materials required:

A Jam cleat

@ 6’ of rope

2 small bungee cords
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This is very simple. You take the rope and put a bowline in either end. You wrap the bungee cords around the cockpit rails in the corner of the cockpit and hook the ends into the loops on the ends of the rope. Now take the rope and pull it snug up along the underside of the tiller. Mark this point and attach the jam cleat with the jam side forward. When you want the tiller to stay put, pull the rope forward and let the jam cleat grab it. When out of use it snaps back out of the way. Play with the tension until you are happy with it then you can splice the loops into the rope. This can be removed and stowed quickly to prevent the rope and bungee from deteriorating in the sun.

